
 
São Paulo, 15, July, 2022. 
 
 
Mr. Rubens Carvalho 
Head of Deforestation Research 
Earthsight 
 
 
Dear Mr. Carvalho,  
 
In response to your letter of July 11, relating to the story about Brasília do Sul Farm, 
please find below Cargill’s positioning on the topics related to our company. It is 
important to reinforce that we will not comment on the historic findings from the research 
since this process is not related to our company. About your questions related to Cargill:  
 

  
Cargill respects internationally recognized human rights throughout our own 
operations, supply chains and the communities where we do business, as 
expressed in our Commitment on Human Rights. Cargill takes this commitment 
seriously and only source grains from producers in compliance with the Brazilian 
laws and those who abide by our Policy on South America Soy. We have robust 
procedures to ensure we are respecting social and environmental restrictions – 
Slave Labor, Soy Moratorium, Green Grain Protocol and Embargoes (from 
federal and state agencies), as well as respecting regulated indigenous areas, 
from which we do not source grains. 
  
According to our specific soy grievance procedure, we have confirmed that the 
process to demarcate indigenous land in the mentioned area of Brasília do Sul 
farm is not regulated yet, so there´s no illegality on the local produce. If we find 
any violation of our policies and commitments, the farmer will be immediately 
blocked from our supply chain.  

 

 

Best regards, 
 
 
Global Communications Team 
Cargill 
 
 

Cargill Commitment on Human Rights: 
https://www.cargill.com/doc/1432136529974/cargill-commitment-on-human-rights.pdf 

Policy on South America Soy: 
https://ww.cargill.com/doc/1432136544508/cargill-policy-on-south-american-soy.pdf 


